Troop 312 Meeting Minutes                                                                        February 7, 2022

Members in Attendance:  Robert Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Tresa Martin, Secretary; Brandon Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Jack Norris, Eagle/OA Advisor; Linda Lyon, Treasurer; Camping Coordinator, Tony Bebber, SPL Reed Martin; O’Neal Clamp; Eric Martin; Mike Shelton, David Fultz; Lee MacIlwinen; Ken McGregor; and Angela McGregor, Eagle Scout, Evan White
Adoption of the Prior Month’s Minutes

The January meeting minutes were deemed to have one error. The Shelton Farm campout is February 25, 26th, and 27th, 2022. A motion was made and seconded to adopt them into the official record once the error is corrected. Ms. Martin was asked to email the minutes to Mr. McGregor once the error is corrected. 
Update to this note-On 2/10/22, Ms. Martin corrected the error and sent the official notes of the January meeting minutes to Mr. McGregor and Mr. Heron. 

Eagle Proposal
Reed Martin presented his Eagle Scout Project proposal

1. The band tower in the DFHS parking lot needs a desk to hold the band director’s sheet music for storage and serve as a stand so the conductor can direct the band. 
2. Hang a steel sign that will serve as a banner to replace the cloth one that has worn out.
· Sign will be at least ten feet
· Wants to include the students in the DFHS art department to design and paint the banner
· Desk will be a large cabinet with a slanted top with a lip to serve as a music stand. It will be weather proofed with plexi-glass. The desk will be of wood and stained for weather proofing. The back end of the desk will be attached to the railing.
· Estimated cost for materials is $500.00 total.
· Marine grade plywood will be used
· Outdoor varnish will be used for the desk
· The desk edges will be finished to make sure water can’t pool
· Create a cupholder on the desk

· May add a clip to hold music in place

· Desk 4x2x3
Fundraising

· Vice Principal will make an announcement over the PA system about the project and that money is being raised for it. Collection jar will be in band room.
· Go Fund Me if additional funds are needed
Project is planned for late April or early May

Discussion: 

· Use of aluminum vs steel for the sign

· Use a grill cover to cover the desk when not in use

· May want to reach out to the CATE Center’s metal shop for etching/engraving or laser printing the sign
· Research the use of aluminum, materials, and the construction
Mr. Bebber motioned for approval of the project after the details are “tightened up” a little more. The committee unanimously approved the project. 
Update on Service Works in the Community
· Scouting for Food-Only 2 scouts showed up and they placed bags on 110 houses
· Only 3 Scouts and 3 Assistant Scoutmasters (other than the two that already attend the church) came to the annual attend our sponsor church’s service as a group. 
Group agreed that it was a disappointing turnout for both events.
SPL Reed Martin Report-

· He has nothing to report as he has been preparing for his Eagle presentation. 
· Wants to check with Mr. Heron to see if there are any additional parts for him to teach for the Personal Management Merit Badge. Mr. Heron stated that he has covered most of the requirements. 
· The Emergency Preparedness drill was completed at last week’s meeting. 
Discussion-The SPL role will last for Reed until the ILST campout at Shelton’s Farm. 
The Troop’s election for new officers is 2/8/22. Michael Kuckua is the only scout that is running. 

The new ASPL’s need to assign leadership roles and jobs to the scouts. 
Accounting/Financial Report
Ms. Lyon reports that with BB&T’s transfer over to merge with Truist, it has caused a problem with the Troop’s account.  
· The names that are on the account have reverted to the original Troop Committee names that were on the account when it was originally set up.  
· Several of the people listed are no longer with the Troop.  
· The first name listed is deceased so he is unable to go to the bank to assist in removing his name.  
· These names must be removed from the account and the current Troop Committee names added with signatures such as Ms. Lyon, Treasurer, herself. 
· The Troop can change banks however we are only charged a nominal fee at Truist. 
The Committee would like to stay with Truist. 
Assistant Scoutmaster, Eric Martin offered to draw up a document that will assign the account to the current Troop Committee members.  
· Ms. Lyon suggested that the Scoutmaster Nate White, O’Neal Clamp, Assistant Scout Master and already on the account, Tony Bebber, Assistant Scoutmaster and on the account, Robert Heron, Chairman of the Board and on the original account, Linda Lyon, Treasurer, and Tresa Martin, Secretary all drop by the bank and sign the documents needed.  All agreed.   
Upcoming Campout Report-Mr. Fultz
April Campout

· The April 22-24 campout will be at Sandhills. 
· Mr. Fultz will head it up and he plans to have the Scouts fish, camp, and kayak if he can borrow some kayaks.  
· Fishing will be catch and release, however, he plans to have a fish fry for dinner-just bring the fish.

· The scouts will have the opportunity to earn merit badges at this campout. 
· If Mr. Fultz is unable to obtain permission to camp at Sandhills, Chester State Park was suggested as a second alternative. 
March Campout
· Eric Martin is heading up the campout at Burrells’ Ford and he plans hiking.
· Campout is planned for March 18-20.
Discussion: 
· Merit Badge University is on March 19th at River Bluff High School. 
· Pack 48 has their crossover ceremony this weekend also.

· Recommended moving the campout to the following weekend. Mr. Martin agreed. 

· March campout dates changed to March 25-27. This change was unanimously approved.
McGregor Trip
· The trip has been cancelled due to a lack of participants to sign up.  

· All discounts to make the trip very affordable were lost due to the low number of people that signed up.  Mr. McGregor made the decision to cancel the trip and obtain deposit refunds.  
· Mr. Norris stated that the Troop would reimburse him for any monies that can’t be refunded.  
· Mr. McGregor asked that in the future, when someone offers to put a trip like this together for the troop, that other scheduled things be considered.  He stated that he had a lot of time involved in making arrangements for the trip and then the trip had to be cancelled.  All agreed.  
Summer Camp

· Adults going are:  Mr. Clamp, Mr. Shelton, and Mr. Delarosa.  
· Mr. Fultz offered to begin making the arrangements.

· Ms. Lyon will start taking the money, $120.00 payments over 3 months
· At the next troop meeting, Mr. Fultz will have put together a packet with all the badges offered. A head count of those going will begin.

· Plan to leave on July 9th to go up and it lasts till July 16th.  

· Adult spots will be paid for by the Troop.
· Sports physicals must be planned and set up.
ILST Campout
· Mr. Shelton needs a list of who all will be present at the Farm.
· A list of Scouts
· A list of adults

· A list of food
Recruiting/New Scout Report

· Mr. Powell reports that a scout “Jude” has joined the Troop and paid his dues. 

· The two Bradley boys are joining the Troop.

· We have around ten Webelos from Pack 48 that are expected to join our Troop.

Advancements

Dr. Thomas submitted notes to stated that he needs:
· List of boys and their rank advancements

· Send him the list

Discussion:
Motion made to:

· Move Court of Honor to February 22nd.  The new SPL will be introduced and take over leadership of the troop. The SPL election had to be postponed a week thus moving things out the extra week.  
· Move ILST to February 26, 27, and 28th so the new SPL will be installed by then and lead the campout planning at  the ILST.
Motion was seconded.
Eagle Update

· Reed Martin’s project-approved and ready to proceed
· Alex Petruzzi is ready to present his project to the Troop Committee in March.
· Carson Koon will go before the council to achieve the Eagle rank.  Volunteers were recruited to perform a mock board that is set for 2/13.
· Alex Kennedy still needs to complete a report.
· Jonathan Rush has his project scheduled for the next two Saturdays.  

· Ryan O’Dell is getting close to aging out. 
· He must start planning and executing his project soon.  
· He has badges to complete.  
Roundtable

· The Troop needs to look at double booking dates.  The calendar must be kept updated and when scheduling events, check it to ensure that there is no double booking. EX. Scouting for food may have had a low turn out because several scouts went to Pisgah hiking as they are preparing for the Philmont hike.  In addition, an Eagle Scout project began at 9:00 that was well attended.  
· Braden Haller has volunteered to be the Scout Webmaster.
· March 11-13 is the OA Spring Ordeal

· Mr. Martin wants the Troop to recognize the church as they do a lot for the Troop, and they should be recognized and thanked.
· There is an adult fee of $20.00 for rechartering.
Meeting Adjourned.

Next meeting, March 7, 2022, at 7:00 pm

Submitted by Tresa Martin
